March 18, 2014

Superintendent Michael L. Wood

Assistant Superintendent George P. King, Jr.

Director
Of
Student Athletics
Tania Rich

Of
Facilities and
Maintenance
Bill Cleary

Director Of Human Resources *Monica Visco* 

Director
Of
Special Education
Tracy Conte

Dear Parent/Guardian,

As you may be aware, the state of Massachusetts has recently updated its mathematics curriculum standards. The Nashoba Regional School District is currently adjusting its curriculum to meet the new requirements.

As a result, you may notice the shifting of Everyday Math lessons to different grade levels or their removal altogether from the math curriculum. We would like you to be aware that this is in response to a state-mandated curriculum shift and the timely need to align our NRSD curriculum with the state and national standards. It is our intention to adopt an updated elementary math resource for the 2015-2016 school year. Until this is completed, you may observe that your child is assigned homework out of the designated order in Everyday Math or alternatively from a different resource altogether. You may also notice that math journal pages are incomplete as teachers revise lessons to better align with the current grade level math standards.

If you have any questions about lesson changes, please do not hesitate to contact your child's classroom teacher. If you have any questions about the district's curriculum review process, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Martina Kenyon
STEM Curriculum, Instruction and Assessment Coordinator
Nashoba Regional School District
mkenyon@nrsd.net